
File No. 21-0680 
 
INFORMATION, TECHNOLOGY, AND GENERAL SERVICES COMMITTEE REPORT relative to the 
City’s efforts to mitigate and prepare for climate change. 
 
Recommendations for Council action, pursuant to Motion (Raman - Koretz): 
 

1. DIRECT the Department of General Services (GSD) Fleet and Supply Divisions, working with any 
other relevant divisions or departments and, as needed, the Mayor’s EV Task Force, the Chief 
Procurement Officer, and the City Administrative Officer (CAO), to report within 60 days with 
proposed rules to meet the intent of the Zero-Emission First procurement policy and a proposed 
compliance or certification process.  

 
2. DIRECT the GSD to report on staffing and funding needs to ensure that EV charging 

infrastructure, or any other zero-emission fueling infrastructure, will be installed in parallel to or in 
anticipation of a future 100% zero-emission municipal fleet.  

 
3. DIRECT the Los Angeles Police Department and Los Angeles Fire Department to report within 60 

days on their short, medium, and long-term plans to transition their fleets to zero-emission 
vehicles, inclusive of specialty and pursuit-rated vehicles (excluding aerial equipment).  

 
4. DIRECT the Los Angeles Department of Transportation to report within 60 days on the progress 

toward meeting the bus-electrification targets previously established by Council.  
 

5. REQUEST that the Los Angeles World Airports, Port of Los Angeles, and Los Angeles 
Department of Water and Power report within 60 days on how they will codify and implement the 
Zero-Emission First fleet procurement rule. 

 
Fiscal Impact Statement: Neither the CAO nor the Chief Legislative Analyst has completed a financial 
analysis of this report. 
 
Community Impact Statement:  None submitted 
 
SUMMARY 
 
At the meeting held on August 5, 2021, your Information, Technology, and General Services Committee 
considered a Motion (Raman - Koretz) relative to the City’s efforts to mitigate and prepare for climate 
change. 
 
After an opportunity for public comment was provided, the Committee moved to approve the 
recommendations contained in the Motion, as detailed above. This matter is now forwarded to the 
Council for its consideration. 
 
Respectfully Submitted,  
 
INFORMATION, TECHNOLOGY, AND GENERAL SERVICES COMMITTEE 
 
 
 
MEMBER  VOTE 
RAMAN  YES 
BLUMENFIELD  YES 
PRICE  YES 
 
ME 8/5/21 
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